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February 14, 2014 

 

 

 

Mr. Bill Rhoades 

Superintendent 

West Linn-Wilsonville School District 3J 

P.O. Box 35  

West Linn, Oregon 97068-0035  

 

Re: West Linn-Wilsonville School District 3J  

 OCR Reference No. 10101231  

 

Dear Superintendent Rhoades:  

 

The U.S. Department of Education, Office for Civil Rights (OCR), has completed its 

review of the additional information requested from West Linn-Wilsonville School 

District 3J (district) regarding the above-referenced complaint.  As indicated in OCR’s 

letter to you dated May 24, 2012, we requested the additional information based on our 

review of the information submitted by the complainant in support of an appeal from 

OCR’s March 2, 2011, determination of a complaint of disability discrimination against 

the district. 

 

OCR requested additional information regarding:   

1. the provision of XXXXXX XXXXXXX services to the student in question; 

2. the provision of Scholastic book order forms at the school; 

3. the location of music instruction for students in XXX program (now call 

the XXXXXXXXX) at XXXXX  XXXXXXX School; and 

4. the provision of class supply lists on the school web site. 

 

OCR is discontinuing its review of those aspects of the above-referenced discrimination 

complaint against the district based on the district’s Resolution Agreement (agreement) to 

take the actions set forth in the enclosed agreement, which, when fully implemented, will 

resolve those issues. 
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OCR will monitor the implementation of the agreement and will close the complaint 

when OCR determines that the terms of the agreement have been satisfied.  The first 

report under the agreement is due by March 17, 2014. 

 

We appreciate the cooperation extended to OCR by the district’s staff in resolving this 

complaint, in particular the district’s XXXXX XXXXXX XXXXX and XXX 

predecessor.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Timothy L. Sell, 

Attorney, by telephone at (206) 607-1639, or by e-mail at timothy.sell@ed.gov.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

      Barbara Wery  

      Team Leader  

 

Enclosure: Resolution Agreement  

 

cc: Rob Saxton, Superintendent of Public Instruction  


